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Photo: Warren and Cora May (Hicks) Tifft raised their three sons on the family farm. The original house was torn down (retaining the back wing) when this home was built on the same site in 1907 in Lacona. 
A little Tifft family history: Caleb Tifft II was born on April 28, 1791 at Broadalbin, Fulton County, N.Y. The family later moved to Lorraine, Jefferson County, N.Y. where with eight brothers and one sister he grew to manhood. In the War of 1812 he joined the Army and was in many of the skirmishes that occurred at Sackets Harbor. In 1816 he married Jane A. Dunlap, whose father Allen Dunlap owned the land from the Center Road intersection north along the Ridge Road to the Tifft homestead. Here the young couple settled on a hill above the creek bank on the farm property, dating back to 1795 by deed. They had four sons and four daughters: Leander, William T., Daniel, Orange A., Dorcas A., Henrietta and two daughters who died in infancy. 

William T. Tifft married Ada Smith, daughter of John B. Smith who started the tannery here in 1826 and operated it up until the time of his death. William, a leading citizen of Lacona, was the first station agent (RW&O) and he laid out the village lots. 
Daniel Tifft married Arseval Tyler and lived in Pulaski. Their son, William B., at one time kept a general store where the old Lacona fire station now stands. 
Orange A. Tifft married Martha Oyer; their son Carlton was the school principal at Sandy Creek for two years. 

Henrietta Tifft became the first wife of Joseph N. Robbins, son of Valentine and Pamelia Harding Robbins who settled on the Ridge Road in 1818. Dorcas A. Tifft married Cyrus Lane.

Leander Tifft, remaining on the family farm was married to Amelia G. Smith. They had four children: Wilbur S. Tifft, Ella Jane Tifft, May C. Tifft and Warren H. Tifft.

Warren H. Tifft married Cora May Hicks and had three children: Virgil H., Charles I. and Harold W. 

Thanks to all who took the time to come to the Veterans Day program at the VFW. “Freedom is not Free” as we honored our local veterans for their service to our country. The newest book “Sandy Creek Veterans from 1945 to 1960” went on sale. 

There is one week left to vote for your “favorite tree” at the town hall. This children’s community project is in it’s 4th year and the children have fun and work hard on the trees to be delivered to needy families and the elderly people who are shut-in for the holidays. Trees are delivered from December 10-14.Contact me if you know of someone who could benefit from a little Christmas cheer

The office will be closed for Thanksgiving. I will be in my office after Thanksgiving on Friday from 9am to 4pm or call ahead and make an appointment at your convenience! I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      

Happy Thanksgiving!
Charlene

